
 

Fellow Sir Knights and ladies, 

 

     April is upon us and the weather is changing 

along with our leadership.  In a couple weeks my 

session will come to an end and Sir knight Joe 

Work will be installed as our Grand 

Commander.  The Grand Commandry line is in 

good hands and Joe will do a good job.   

     I just finished my last visitation in March to 

my home Commandry and enjoyed the 

fellowship.  They will be opening my session, so 

come watch the opening.  During my visitations I 

saw the 6 man opening several times.  We need to 

work on growing attendance, so the 10 man 

opening can be used.  It is nice to see the extra 

bodies in a conclave.   

     I did not make it to all the Commandries in the 

state and realized time moves faster than you 

think, so the year went by before I could arrange 

trips to the western part of the state.   I want to 

thank all sir knights for being a member of 

Nebraska Grand Commandry.  I enjoyed my year 

and getting to know some of the other 

commandries and my driving companion.  He 

talked about our hidden jewel within Nebraska 

Masonry, The Masonic Home in Plattsmouth.   

     If you have not visited the Home call and 

arrange a visit with the Foundation Director, 

Steve Barchus or the Executive Director, Mary 

Russell.   

 

Jeffrey Coleman 

Grand Commander 
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